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Unapproved Minutes

International Swine Genome Sequencing Consortium Meeting

ISAG – Porto Seguro, Brazil

August 23, 2006

I.  
Participants: A. Ando, A. Archibald, P. Chardon, B. Chowdhary, O. Couture, C. Ernst, R. Green, E. Giuffra, M. Grosz, S. Humphrays, H. Jianlin, J. Jin-Tae, T. Leeb, W. Liu, D. Milan, C. Moran, B. Mote, D. Nonneman, A. Ponce de Leon, T. Raudsepp, J. Rogers, G. Rohrer, L. Schook, J. Seefried, T. Shinagir, H. Uenishi, G. Waldbeiser, J. Williams.
II.  
PigTales Newsletter:  Larry Schook opened the meeting by reviewing the ongoing efforts of the consortium through the recently initiated project at the Sanger Institute.  He shared that the progress will be reported on a quarterly basis through this newsletter format.  He briefly reviewed the first issue and encouraged all to read it if they had not already done so.  He also encouraged all to go to www.piggenome.org to register to be on the list to receive regular updates.  Success stories that research groups may have from availability of sequence data should be relayed to Schook for inclusion in future newsletters.  Such items will be useful in development of additional funding for the project. 
III.  
Overview of Sequencing Project Status: Sean Humphrays gave a brief overview of the strategy and progress to date in the sequencing project at the Sanger.  He gave a full report on the effort in the ISAG Swine Workshop earlier in the week.  Jane Rogers also will be presenting on the effort in the ISAG Sequencing Workshop on Friday, August 25th.  A clone-by-clone sequencing strategy, based on the minimum tiling path of BAC clones, is being employed in the project and the status of accessioned and sequenced regions of pig chromosomes to date was shown.  If there are priority regions which research groups desire to have sequenced next, the Sanger group would encourage that they be drawn to their attention.  A brief overview of how data will be made publicly available was reviewed, including the implementation of a “Pre-Ensembl” step.

The question was raised regarding whether there was a plan for how to cover the Y chromosome.  This was identified as an agenda item for discussion at the next ISGSC meeting, scheduled for Toulouse, since a plan coordinated with the overall project needs to be developed.  Jane Rogers also indicated that they are looking for supplemental funding to provide for additional work on the X chromosome as their experience with human and mouse indicates that additional work will be required.

IV.  
Additional Consortium Activities and Funding Needs:  Patrick Chardon briefly overviewed the SNP discovery effort underway that has been funded by INRA.  Seven breeds are included in the project (Large White, Pietran, Landrace, Wild Boar, The National Spanish Iberian breed, Meishan, and the minipig).  A total of 1M reads are planned and roughly 500K have been completed to date (200K each on Large White and Landrace and 100K on Meishan).  All sequence reads will be released in to the public domain.  He will be presenting an overview of data from the project at the October ISGSC meeting in Tolouse.

Full-length cDNA development being carried out in Japan was reviewed by Hirohide Uenishi.  A total of 10,000 full-length cDNAs are being developed from a variety of tissues to contribute to the annotation of the genome.

Whole-genome shotgun sequencing is progressing at the Korean National Livestock Institute.  A total of 320K reads are now completed of the 500K total planned.  Additionally, by the end of the year, they expect to finish approximately 100 Mb of sequence.

M. Grosz indicated that Monsanto could possibly have interest in pre-finishing of some selected regions of the genome.

Additional funding is needed to complete the 3-X whole-genome shotgun portion of the project.  To date, secured sources of funding for this portion of the effort include $1.1 M from the U.S. swine industry, 500K reads from the Korean National Livestock Institute, and completion on SSC4, 7, and 14 from the EU SABRE Project and the Dutch IPG.

Ronnie Green suggested that a more detailed explanation describing the funding required to close this gap in the project is needed.  J. Rogers and L. Schook agreed to provide such a document so that the proposal to the USDA-ARS could be moved forward expeditiously.

Genome Canada has also been suggested as a possibility for some funding and contacts in Canada are being pursued.

L.Schook asked for all to continue to provide suggestions and leads for funding from their respective countries and funding agencies.

V. 
Next ISGSC Meeting:  The next meeting of the ISGSC will be hosted by Denis Milan at Tolouse, France on October 16-17, 2006.  This will be a working meeting to plan for the next phases of the project, including completion of funding.  Those wishing to come in a day early for tours of the area need to inform D. Milan so that he can plan adequately.
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